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South Orange County Rods & Customs 
July 2022 Meeting – Newsletter and Minutes 

www.southocrc.com 
     

 
 

President:  Mike Rockwood  
Treasurer:  Jim Perez  
Secretary:  Carroll Whaler  
Activities:  Jerry Burke  
Communications:  David Lockwood 
Historians:  Jim & Rachel Perez 
Webmaster:  Tim Timmerman 
Membership:  Rachel Perez 
Member Roster: Dennis Avery 

 
 
Monthly Meeting                                   

Club meeting and barbeque picnic was held at Laguna Niguel Regional Park on 7/14/22.  
Meeting commenced at 6:05 PM and there were 53 members in attendance. 

 
President’s Report:  Guest Speaker, Bob Whaler on behalf of President Mike Rockwood  
 

o Traveling President and Raffle Leader 

Bob wished Mike and Nancy Rockwood safe travels on their trip to Deuce Days in 

Victoria, BC.  He also added there are rumors the Rockwood’s have been kicked out of 

US (but he doesn’t want to start anything.) 

 

o Silent Auction 

Bob reminded members to shop early and often at the Club’s annual silent auction.  $120 

was raised for the Club! 

 

o BBQ Volunteers 

Special thanks to Karl and Cindy Sutherland for grilling very tasty BBQ chicken and to 

Andrew Weiner and Bob Wright for grilling mouthwatering hotdogs and cheeseburgers!  

 

o First Meeting  

Bruce Park introduced himself to club members.  This was his first meeting!  He has a 37 
Ford Pop Top.  Welcome, Bruce! 
 

http://www.southocrc.com/
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o Doc McKeown 

Bob asked Doc to stand up and then proceeded to remind everyone Doc always votes 

NAY on new members.  It was suggested those new members may want to meet with 

Doc personally after the meeting! 

 

o Trophies 

Trophies won by Mario Asturias, Carroll Whaler and Doc McKeown plus Jay Smith’s car 

is featured in this month’s issue of “Car Kulture Deluxe Magazine.” 

 

Congratulations, Mario, Carroll, Doc and Jay! 

 

o Summer Picnics at Laguna Niguel Regional Park 

In August, we will be joined by Hot Rods Unlimited, Old Cranks, and The Outriders.  Hot 
Rods Unlimited have offered to help financially with the picnic. 
 
Please consider volunteering to help with picnic site set-up and to BBQ food! 

 

o The Paddle 

Saturday breakfast buddies gave up Jay Smith because his car wouldn’t start in the 
restaurant parking lot.  Jay tried to weakly explain, it only took him an hour to start the 
car.  But the Club decided a break-down is a break-down.  He’s now the proud holder of 
the paddle, AGAIN!!!  

 
Birthdays-Willi Stinson 

Bob introduced Willi as the “Lady who doesn’t need a mic.” 
 
July birthdays include Mario Asturias, David Lockwood, Bob Jenson, Dennis Avery, 
Doreen Allmand and Kathy Rierson! 
  
Happy Birthday Mario, David, Bob, Dennis, Doreen and Kathy! 
 
Thank you, Willi! 
 

Treasurer’s Report – Jim Boca on behalf of Jim Perez    
Bob introduced Jim Boka (author of “How to Beat the IRS” and on loan from Folsom) to 
give the Treasurer’s report: 

  

Previous Balance: $5,716.59 
Income:    $   340.00 (50/50 $120; Clothing $90; Dues $130) 
Expenses:  $   631.54 (Polished Image Hat Wear $431.54; Dep Aug Picnic $200)  

Current balance:  $5,425.05 

 

Thank you, Mr. Boca!  PS – Don’t put up with Guest speaker’s ribbing! 

Activities – Bob Whaler on behalf of Jerry Burke 
Bob announced Jerry was in Hawaii to chill out over all the stress keeping everyone up-
to-date on activities.  Then Bob stumbled through Club Sponsored events but was saved 
by informed members helping him announce the upcoming activities! 
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Please see Jerry’s 7/11/22 email for a current list of events or view them on our club 
website southocrc.com.  Thank you, Jerry! 

 
Website – Tim Timmerman 

Please see Tim’s 7/11/22 email about website updates.  Also, please remember to send 
Tim photos of you and your car(s) for the website especially photos of yourself for the 
membership page! 

 
 Thank you, Tim! 
 
Clothing - Ted Quinn and Karen Hanway 

Ted and Karen set up a table with Club hats and t-shirts for sale. 

Thank you, Ted and Karen! 
 
50/50 – Annie Bennett on behalf of Nancy Rockwood 

Annie sold a whopping $320 in raffle tickets! 

• $160 goes to the Club 

• $80 + $80 was won by Frank Irving (Yes, he won twice and then donated his 

winnings back to the Club!  Thank you, Frank! 

Thank you, Annie for filling in for Nancy! 
 
Late Breaking News 
Bev Knox called Annie on Thursday and told her that her son, Brian, had a heart attack. Please 
keep Brian in your prayers. 
 
Special Thanks 
Side Dishes and Dessert – Thank you to everyone who brought a side dish or dessert 
Goose detail – Thank you to Tim Timmerman and the fearless Boo Boo our official goose 
guard dog and defender of the SOCRC club. 
 
Next BBQ:  

Thursday, August 11, 2022  
Laguna Niguel Regional Park, 28241 La Paz Rd, Laguna Niguel, CA 92677  
 Please bring $3.00 for parking 

Please bring a side dish, club will provide BBQ chicken, hamburgers & hotdogs 
BBQ 5-7:00 pm (No club meeting in August) 
 

Meeting ended:    6:30 PM 
 
Thank you, Dennis Avery for our Monthly humor! 
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